

Office of the Board of Selectmen 2 Town Hall Road, Newton, NH 03858 Tel: 382-4405 Option 5 Fax 382-9140

www.newton-nh.gov

NEWTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN **DATE: WEDNESDAY, October 10, 2018 TIME: 5:30PM**

LOCATION: 8 MERRIMAC ROAD

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES

I. Call to Order

Chairman Donovan called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. In attendance were Selectmen, Robert S. Donovan Jr., Chairman, Lawrence B. Foote, James L. Doggett, Matthew A. Burrill, Nancy J. Wrigley, Town Administrator and Diane M. Morin, Selectmen's Secretary. The public meeting was audio taped; the public meeting minutes were transcribed and typed by Diane M. Morin. Selectman Lisa L. Gonyer was excused this evening.

II. Scheduled Business

A. New Fire/Rescue Station

Selectman Burrill stated that there are some issues with the New Fire/Rescue Station building that need to be resolved. To facilitate getting the issues resolved, the Board has contracted with SFC Engineering. Mr. Jeff Murphy from SFC will work with Architect Kelly Davis, Building Inspector Ron LeMere, Construction Manager Mike Pivero, Emergency Center Director Lawrence Foote and Fire Chief Alcaidinho to resolve the issues.

Mr. Murphy will provide the Board with a status report twice a week. The report will be sent to Secretary Morin to be forwarded to the Board and all named above. Should something come up that needs immediate resolution from the Board, the Board will meet as soon as possible to act on the issue.

III. Adjourn

Selectman Burrill moved to adjourn at 5:36pm. Seconded by Selectman Doggett with a unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane M. Morin Board of Selectmen Secretary